
Consent Agenda 

Department: General Services Presenter(s): Robert M. Brown 

Contact(s): Robert M. Brown 

Subject: Architectural and Engineering Services Contract with ADW Architects for 
a Feasibility Planning Study for the Existing Asheville Primary School Site and the 
Development of a Temporary Mobile EMS West Base 

Brief Summary: The FY23 West Asheville Base Design project is funded for the 
completion of a best use feasibility study for the previously operational 4.77 acres 
Ashville Primary School site. The functions considered will accommodate 
Buncombe County and Asheville City Schools. Included in the study will be a 
review of a portion of the Hall Fletcher Elementary School site as a possible 
alternate location for a consolidated Asheville City Schools maintenance facility. 
Also, the project will generate all documents required for the bidding, permitting 
and installation of a Temporary Mobile EMS West facility. Architectural and 
Engineering Services include the following:

• Best Use Feasibility Site Assessment Considering Adaptive Re-use of 
Existing Facilities and a Clean Slate Site Feasibility Study

• Community Input Outreach
• Feasibility Study Options Cost Estimating
• Development of the EMS Mobile Base Construction Bid Documents
• EMS Mobile Base Project Cost Estimating
• Procurement Assistance and Bid Management
• Construction Administration and Oversite
• Project Closeout

Buncombe County Board of Commissioners 

Request for Board Action 

Meeting Date: 9/19/2023



On April 14th, 2023, General Services released a Request for Qualifications 
(RFQ) for the selection of a qualified firm. Submittals were received and scored by 
General Services and Asheville City Schools representatives. ADW Architects scored 
the highest of the firms that submitted qualifications. As a result, staff negotiated a 
contract with ADW Architects for $239,800. The design team will work with General 
Services, Emergency Services, and Asheville City Schools Maintenance & Property 
Management to confirm the project scope and to help ensure the project is completed 
in a cost effective timely fashion and is satisfactory to Buncombe County and the 
Asheville City School System. The project design process is estimated to take 
approximately 8 - 9 months.  

Recommended Motion & Requested Action: Recommend executing the Design 
Contract with ADW Architects. 

County Manager’s comments and Recommendation: Recommends approval.




















































